The General Practice Assessment Survey 2012-2013
    We recently conducted our annual survey, so that we can gather the feedback and opinions of our patients from over the last year, as well as to identify any areas of excellence in care and areas that require improvements. This was initially sent out as an email to 67 email addresses that we hold on file, and then posted on our online site, www.burscoughfamilypractice.co.uk. This email invited our patients to complete the survey online or in the Practice. Following this, all patients who attended surgery in Jan/Feb 2012 were invited to complete the survey in the surgery itself.
   The questions we asked were pre-approved by a random selection of patients to ensure that they were not in any way biased, and that everyone could provide their full opinion for different aspects of the surgery. To do this, we sent an email out to the 67 emails we had on file, in order for the patients to give their input:

“Dear Patient,

Thank you for taking part in our Virtual Patient Participation Group!

Please find attached a survey we have compiled in order to gain feedback from our patient population regarding our staff and service. If you feel anything needs to be amended or added, please let us know by giving us a call on 01704 894997 and asking to speak to Mrs Neeta Chitkara. Alternatively, you can amend the questionnaire and hand it in to one of our Reception staff, or email it in response.

We appreciate your time!

Kind Regards,

The Practice Team”

 We advised patients to either hand in suggestions for changes to the questionnaire at Reception or email the Practice Manager; however no changes were requested as patients were satisfied with the questions. The questions we compiled were taken from an audit of comments made by patients to the practice and addressed many different issues; this audit was collected over a period of 12 months. We have 1438 men and 1332 women here at the practice, we also generally have an older population and we therefore ensured the patient representative group reflected this. 
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STATUS

   We found that distributing the survey at Reception was the most successful way to gain responses, with the majority of responses being taken there, and we managed to quickly reach our target of 100 responses in a short space of time. We advertised the survey with posters in Reception, having our Receptionists offering them out to patients waiting, and also displaying a message on the Jayex screen in the waiting area. This showed us that patients were keen in coming forward with their point of view or opinion on the services we provide. All of the survey responses were completely anonymous and entered into a database to generate the results.
  Overall, we at the Practice were delighted with the feedback we received! We have been through each survey and took every response and suggestion into consideration and have discussed the results at length. There is always room for improvement, and the opinions of our patients are aiding us to do that each and every year. We acknowledged the participation via email response to those who had submitted online and we also displayed this in Reception:
“Dear Patients,

We at the Practice would like to thank you for taking part in our annual survey! We have compiled the results and they are now available on the website along with feedback.

We appreciate the time you took to complete this, and would appreciate any further comments you would like to make.

Kind Regards,

The Practice Team”

Below, you will find a conclusion of the survey and some of our responses to the feedback.
  We would like to thank everyone who took part and hope that you will do so next year too! In the meantime we are going to look into the results and focus on continuing with the service that so many of you are happy with!
The Practice Team
PATIENT COMMENTS AND OUR ACTION PLAN/RESPONSES
__________________________________________________________________________________________

“It is very difficult to get through for an appointment in a morning as the phone becomes busy and have to keep retrying which is difficult at that time of the day with the school runs etc. A queuing system would be less frustrating and easier.”

We understand that it can sometimes be difficult to get through on the telephone in the morning, as appointments are always in high demand! We have two members of staff taking calls in the morning and we try to deal with each call promptly, efficiently and quickly. In order to set up a queuing system, we would have to convert the surgery number to one beginning with 08, and this would charge our patients for the call. This is not something we currently plan to put in place for that reason.

“It would be better to be able to order prescriptions over the phone due to working hours it’s not always possible to get in”
It is a national requirement now to have a physical request for this, either written or printed from the patient. We understand it is sometimes difficult for those working or in full time education, or if you simply cannot make your way to the surgery. This is why we have an online system, so repeat prescription requests can be ordered on our website at www.burscoughfamilypractice.co.uk. We also take prescription requests by fax on 01704 897182 and the patients can request one of the local pharmacies of their choice to put in a request on their behalf, which has proved very effective. We do, however, have a policy such that if a patient is housebound/elderly, we will put a request through over the telephone.

“Told to call back at 3pm to ask if Doctor could see my 2nd child as suggested by one receptionist, other receptionist was not aware.”

We have two members of staff on Reception at a time and due to shift patterns, the same receptionist is never usually in for an entire day. We strive to maintain communication and leave necessary information and notes for whoever will be taking over. Sometimes things can get misplaced or put to one side. This is something we try our hardest to avoid and are striving to ensure it does not happen. We apologise for any inconvenience this may have caused! We now have a system in place so that we can log messages and calls which need to be followed up on the system for other members of staff to check.

Staff always polite but tied by appointment protocol. There is little flexibility. Have 1 day off in week but unable to book in advance. It is stressful to have to keep trying to get through to book appointment.”
 At the Practice, we have a system in place which enables us to pre-book appointments for our patients. We can book appointments for our patients up to three months in advance, so you are able to book whichever day is most suitable for you, providing that you don’t need to be seen urgently. Urgent appointments are given on the same day with the GP.
GENERAL COMMENTS


We noted that one of our patients marked ‘Extremely Unsatisfactory’, when answering the question of “When telephoning the practice, how is your query usually dealt with?”


There was no comment associated with this survey, and no reason given for this response. All other questions answered on the same survey had a fantastic review! We are here to help when you telephone the Practice, and will do our best to resolve your query. If you are unhappy with the way your query has been dealt with, or with the member of staff you spoke to, please let us know so the matter can be investigated, and so that we can offer the sincerest of apologies. 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________

From the results, 18% of our patients advised that they were unable to see a GP on the same day if it was urgent. Our Practice offers a service, such that if you telephone with an emergency, or you feel your condition/symptoms mean that you need to see the Doctor on that same day, we will strive to fit you in for an emergency appointment with the GP, or direct you to the nearest walk in centre. We also offer Telephone Consultations daily with the GP and Nurse.
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________

We noted that 25% of our patients advised they would like to be able to book appointments online. This is not currently something we have in place, however from the 2nd of July 2013, we are moving over to EMIS Web, this system will enable our patients to book appointments online with the Nurse and GP.
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________

The feedback we received for Dr Ganga was simply outstanding. Overall, 96% of you said you had trust in Dr Ganga and submitted some fantastic comments in relation to the service you had received from him, all of which can be found under ‘Survey Results’ on the bottom right side of the website. Here are just a few:
“He always understands my problems and gives me enough time to explain them without making me feel as my time slot with him is limited.”
---
“I have every confidence in his ability to understand and diagnose any problem on which I consult him”
---
“I have the utmost respect and high regard for Dr Ganga for the way he has treated me and my family. I trust him completely and hope he never leaves!!!”
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________
We can also see from our results that 7% of our patients stated that the opening hours are not convenient. From the comments, some patients advised that they would find evening or weekend surgery beneficial. This is not something we currently plan to put into place, as there are several walk in clinics in the area and a direct line for NHS Direct. Also provided is the OWLS Out of Hours Service, which provides urgent care response to our patients when we are closed. Simply by calling the surgery telephone number, our patients will be provided with a telephone number for the Out of Hours Clinic. 

   Following this, our survey results will be published on the Surgery website so that all patients are able to review the responses, alongside the initial questions asked. As above, some of the suggestions made by patients have been discussed as part of an ‘Action Plan’ at the Practice Meeting. This was to ensure that all suggestions and responses were taken into consideration and discussed with all members of staff. At the moment, we do not currently plan to amend the opening hours of the Practice as appointments can be booked in advance and there are always telephone consultations available. We also now have increased the number of appointments with the Nurse; these will run from 8:30am in the morning to 5:30pm and will reduce the waiting time for patients to be seen. We also have more telephone consultations available than before with both the Nurse and the GP.
APPENDIX: 
Please log on to the practice website 

www.burscoughfamilypractice.co.uk 

On the HOME page on the right side, please click on the box that says Patient Group Sign up to view the questionnaire used for signing up for our ‘Patient Reference Group’
GPAQ Questionnaire
Please logon to the practice website www.burscoughfamilypractice.co.uk 
On the page at the bottom, please click on the box that says Patient Survey to view the questionnaire used for the survey.
